Fenstanton and Hilton Primary School and Pre-school

fenstantonandhiltonschool.com

@fenhilp

Newsletter | 16.09.2022

Message from the Head...

Dear parent / carer,

Firstly this week I wanted to bring you a staffing update. After a career of service and dedication to Fenstanton and Hilton Primary School, Mrs Sumner will be leaving us at half term. I expect several members of our parent and carer community have been taught by Mrs Sumner and benefited from her skill and knowledge in the classroom. We will wish Mrs Sumner all our very best at the end of this half term on October 21st.

I am pleased to share with you that we have arranged a **Harvest Festival** celebration for **Monday 26th September**. This will take place in St Peter's CofE Parish church during the school day and will be for children and staff only. We invite you to send your child to school on the day with one item of non-perishable food. For example tins, packet soups and pastas, or cereals. No glass please - just in case of spillages on the way! We are hoping the children will be able to take their items into the service and add to the collection on behalf of the St Ives Foodbank.

Next week we have Bikeability taking place in school for our Year 5 children, from Tuesday to Friday. We are also very excited for our Year 6 children, who will be heading off to PGL at Caythorpe Court from Wednesday until Friday. It's great that this trip can take place for the first time since September 2019! I am sure all of the children and staff will have a fantastic time.

Please remember that Monday is a bank holiday and school we be closed as we observe the funeral of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II. I hope the weekend is peaceful for you all, with perhaps the chance to rest and reflect on what is important in our lives and the values of the community we are a part of.

With very best wishes, Richard Martin.

Diary Dates...

School Closed

State funeral of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II Monday, 19th September

Y6 PGL Residential (off Site)

21st September – 23rd September

Flu Vaccinations YR

Friday, 7th October (more info to follow)

Individual School Photos

Monday, 10th October

Half-Term

24th October - 28th October

Teacher Training Day

Monday, 31st October School Closed

Term Starts

Tuesday, 1st November

From the office...

Just reminder, after the letter sent earlier in the week, about parking on Honey Hill. Please avoid parking around the green. This is to support easy access for the Hilton bus to drop off and collect the children each day.

Parents of Reception Class, Klee. Please could you bring your child's birth certificate (full one with parents names) to the school office if you haven't already done so. Thanks

Respect | Honesty | Kindness | Collaboration | Excellence